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Review of Net Zero – SCC Response
The Government recently announced a review into its approach to deliver its “Net Zero” targets as part of an independent Review of Net Zero.
The then BEIS Secretary of State, Jacob Reed-Mogg MP, commissioned the review to “ensure that delivering the net zero target does not place undue burdens on businesses or consumers”. 
As part of the review, the Chair, Chris Skidmore MP, consulted widely with a diverse range of stakeholders, including investors, industry, and experts in different fields, through a series of roundtables and direct meetings.

This was supplemented with a broad call for evidence, giving the general public, businesses and other organisations, including Local Government, a chance to share their views on the whole economy transition, maximising net zero growth opportunities, the challenges to address in this review and the future of net zero. 
Organisations were invited to respond to a number of questions about the government’s approach to achieving net zero; the questions relevant to local authorities can be seen below:

Overarching questions
1. How does net zero enable us to meet our economic growth target of 2.5% a year?
2. What challenges and obstacles have you identified to decarbonisation?

3. What opportunities are there for new/amended measures to stimulate or facilitate the transition to net zero in a way that is pro-growth and/or pro-business?

4. What more could government do to support businesses, consumers and other actors to decarbonise?

5. Where and in what areas of policy focus could net zero be achieved in a more economically efficient manner?

6. How should we balance our priorities to maintaining energy security with our commitments to delivering net zero by 2050?

7. What export opportunities does the transition to net zero present for the UK economy or UK businesses?
Questions for local government, communities and other organisations delivering net zero locally

24. What are the biggest barriers you face in decarbonising / enabling your communities and areas to decarbonise?

25. What has worked well? Please share examples of any successful place-based net zero projects.

26. How does the planning system affect your efforts to decarbonise?

27. How can the design of net zero policies, programmes, and funding schemes be improved to make it easier to deliver in your area?

28. Are there any other implications of net zero or specific decarbonisation projects for your area that the Review should consider?

A combined response developed on behalf of Somerset County Council and the four Somerset District Councils was coordinated by Cllr Sarah Dyke, Lead Member for Environment and Climate Change.
The response identified a number of current obstacles to achieving the targets and suggested areas for future prioritisation by the government, including: 

· Reformation of the planning system to ensure higher standards for new housing development
· National investment strategy in highways and electric grid infrastructure to ensure a quicker transition to the electrification of transport and heating

· Investment in green skills to provide a workforce to deliver the necessary infrastructural changes

· Support for businesses to decarbonise scope 1, 2 and 3 emissions

· Investment and support for renewable energy schemes

· Government and support for retrofitting of homes

· Investment in sustainable and public transport

SCC’s full response to BEIS on the consultation can be found attached to the email of this Members Information Sheet.
Details of the now closed consultation can be found at:

Review of Net Zero: call for evidence - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk)
It is expected that the review will report at the end of 2022.
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